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Dear Ones in Christ, 
 
Good-byes are never easy. The paradox of sadness and excitement is strange, and 
yet very real. This paradox is something we are both living in as we prepare to leave 
Church of the Master. There is sadness over no longer being your pastor. We will 
miss watching the little ones grow, leading you in worship, hearing the stories of 
God in your life, and not being a part of God’s work through the ministries of Church 
of the Master. Missed opportunities, words left unsaid, and wounds unhealed are 
present in the mix of our sadness.  
 
At the same time, there is excitement as we leave. God is calling each of us to a 
new community who also loves Jesus Christ. We look forward to sharing in new 
memories and ministries with them as we work together to see where God is leading 
us.  
 
We’re excited for you, as well. God has led us this far, and it is now time for another 
spiritual leader to love and lead you. You will experience new ministries, new  
relationships, and new life in this next season at Church of the Master. We are 
grateful for healing and beautiful words spoken, trust and respect, and for allowing 
us the privilege of being your pastors.  
 
June will be a busy month and it will go by fast. We hope that you are able to join 
us in worship as we say good-bye and then you get to say hello to Pastor Jay  
Anderson and his wife, Lynn. As you plan your June calendar, please note the  
Sundays below: 
 
June 2 – Celebration of Holy Communion 
June 9 – Pastor Jennifer will preach her last sermon 
June 16 – Pastor Anna will preach her last sermon. Last Sunday for Pastor Anna 
and Jennifer. 
June 23 – The youth will lead in worship following their REACH mission trip to  
Uniontown, PA. 
June 30 – Pastor Jay will preach his first sermon. Please come welcome him and 
Lynn.  
 
While we don’t know exactly what things will look like for us, or for you, we do know 
that God’s Spirit is alive and at work. God’s requirement of us isn’t that we have it 
all figured out, rather, that we are steadfast and faithful. With that, we leave you 
with the words the apostle Paul left to the Corinthian community… 
 
“Keep alert, stand firm in your faith, be courageous, be strong. Let all that you do 
be done in love.” 
 
Loving God, Growing in Christ, Living to Serve, 

Pastor Anna 

Pastor Jennifer 

Rev. Anna Guillozet            Rev. Jennifer Casey 
Senior Pastor                     Associate Pastor 
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CONGREGATIONAL UPDATES 

 
Flags Requested! The Worship Committee invites you to share 
a family flag or a flag that has special meaning to you for dis-
play in the Gathering Space on Sunday, June 30, in honor of 
Independence Day.  Flags may be dropped off in the office any-
time, but no later than Sunday, June 23.  When allowing us the 
honor of caring for your flag please include any story of the flag 
that you would like to have shared with the congregation.  If 
you have questions, please contact Ray Lund (614-282-4243 or  
raymondlund55@gmail.com).   

________________________________________________ 
 

Leadership Opportunity! 
 
The Lay Leadership Committee has been diligently working to fill our roles of leadership for the  
2019-2020 year. While many of you have graciously said, “YES!” to the call of Jesus Christ through 
leadership at Church of the Master, there are a few places where we are still in need of servants. If 
you are excited about the work of the Celebrations Committee, the Outreach Committee, or the 
Stewardship Committee, please contact Kristina (office@chmaster.org) to express your interest as 
soon as possible. We are also in need of a Greeter Coordinator. We hope you will prayerfully  
consider the opportunity.  

________________________________________________ 
 

New Directory Coming Soon! 
Photos for the new picture directory are right around the corner! Appointments are on June 
18, 19 and July 1… and are filling up quickly! Contact the church office if you still need to 

schedule your appointment.  
office@chmaster.org  

614-882-2153 
 
 
 

Directory Photo Appointments: 
June 18 
June 19 
July 1 

Call the church office today if you can’t  
remember the day and time of your  

appointment! 
________________________________________________ 

 

Help Needed: 
Please contact April at facilities@chmaster.org  if you are willing to help out with the need 
listed below.  Thank you very much! 
 

Kitchen Angels:  2 or 3 volunteers on a regular, rotating basis willing to come in and  

check main kitchen and kitchenette, launder dishtowels, check refrigerators and freezers for 

expired items, tidy cupboards, inventory paper goods and staples and inform Facilities  

Manager of needed purchases.  

mailto:office@chmaster.org
mailto:facilities@chmaster.org
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CONGREGATIONAL CARE 

  
 
 
 
 
 

 

Our thoughts are with you and your families  

during this time.  

 

For the family of Marguerite Lund who died 

on May 7, 2019. She was proceeded in death by her husband Don Lund 

on February 23, 2019. Condolences may be given to Ray Lund, Don’s 

son. 

_________________________________________________ 

 

Congratulations to Joe and Casey 

MacAdam on the  

baptism of their daughter,  

Holly Marie MacAdam 

_________________________________________________ 
 
 

Congregational Care Cards 
Congregational Care Cards are sent each month to approximately 60 members of the  

congregation who, for one reason or another, could use a friendly “Hello and we care about 
you,” from their church family. Six people send 10 (sometimes less, sometimes more) cards, 
which are provided, to these members. We are in need of a person to replace one of those 

six. If you have any interest in providing this service to members of our congregation, please 
contact Judie Salyer at judiems@aol.com.  

Sending prayers of peace and comfort 

mailto:judiems@aol.com


 

P a g e  4           T h e  V i s i t o r  

ADULT DISCIPLESHIP &  
SPIRITUAL INFORMATION OPPORTUNITIES 

                                                     Sunday School 
 
The Gathering – Join us each week in the Fellowship Hall as we discuss a variety of 
contemporary topics. You are always welcome to come and go as your schedule  
permits. We love to be in conversation and community as we seek to deepen our  
relationship with God and with one another. Come with your hearts and your minds 
open to experience the richness of community.  
 
Seekers – Do you seek out a variety of tools for your spiritual formation? If so, then 
the Seeker’s Sunday School Class may be for you. This group utilizes a variety of 
methods for engaging in transformative spiritual exploration. You can expect  
traditional Bible studies as well as studying theologians and spiritual leaders. No  
pre-registration required, simply show up.  
 
Connections – Connecting our lives to the ancient biblical scripture is the focus of 
this Sunday School class. Each week we read scripture together and ponder the  
meaning of God’s Holy Word in our lives and the lives of the world around us.  
Interested? Simply show up with your Bible! 

 
All Sunday School classes meet Sundays at 9:30 a.m. 

 
 

Spiritual Formation Groups 
 

Sarah Circle will have it's annual "Friendship Luncheon" on Tuesday, June 11, at 
12:30 p.m. at Cardone's Restaurant, 377 W. Main St., Westerville. If you'd like to join 
us, please contact Frankie Exley (fnexley@yahoo.com). 

 
 
 

Studies in the Shade 
 
Join us at Hoff Woods Park Thursday evenings from 6:30-7:30 p.m. for 

adult study and conversation.  Our wonderful youth will be available to 

help supervise the children on the playground.  Plan to bring a lawn chair 

in case the picnic tables in the shelter are being used.   

Dates: June 13   July 11 

           June 20   July 18 

                 June 27 
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MISSIONS 

EL PORVENIR SAYS "THANK YOU, CHURCH OF THE 
MASTER!" According to Jenna Saldana, Director of U.S. 
Operations for El Porvenir, the nationwide online campaign 
to raise $41,550 for  El Porvenir (half from donors, half 
from One Days Wages) was a huge success, with much of 
the credit going to Church of the Master and donors from 
Westerville.  In fact, the campaign goal was exceeded by 
almost $5,000! The funds that were raised will be used to 
build a piped water system with household taps and 32 

double pit latrines in Nicaragua. These projects will benefit the 319 residents of the villages 
of El Llano and San Agustin--and more! Jenna was very excited about a pending clean-water 
project in another village that can now begin, thanks to the extra dollars that were raised. 
THANK YOU! 
 

FOOD PANTRY DONATIONS 

Thank you for continuing to support our neighbors in need through your donations of food 
and toiletries. You can make an even bigger impact by donating money instead of food 
items. Food pantries purchase items from Mid-Ohio Food Bank at dramatically reduced prices 
compared to what we spend at the grocery store. The 
same $1 spent at the grocery store on one can of soup 
could purchase an entire case of soup through Mid-Ohio 
Food Bank. If you’d like to give a monetary gift to one of 
the food pantries please indicate your intent on your giving 
envelope or check. 

WARM NEEDS 
 

Please label your donation for WARM and place in the basket in the Gathering Space. 

Cereal, macaroni and cheese, Ziploc bags (all 
sizes), pancake mix, syrup, mayonnaise, canned 

fruit (all types), flour, hamburger and tuna helper, 
spaghetti, salad dressing, sugar, toilet paper, 
paper towels, tissues, diapers (size 4 and 5), 

toothpaste 
 

 
NNEMAP NEEDS  

 
Please label your donation for NNEMAP and place in the basket in the Gathering Space 

 
Canned fruit, canned vegetables, dental items, diapers (size 5 and 6), drinks (all kinds: 

water, juice), hygiene items, razors, shampoo 

https://www.nnemappantry.org/
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MISSIONS CONTINUED 

TAPESTRY OF A TOWN:  
“Uptown and Beyond!” 

 Sunday, July 28, 1 to 5 PM 
Don’t miss out on the Westerville Habitat Partnership’s 
7th Annual Tapestry of a Town. This year’s tour is 
dubbed “Uptown and Beyond” because there are 3 
interesting new sites outside of “uptown” but still in 
Westerville: St. Paul’s Church, Central College 
Presbyterian Chapel and a historic home on S. Sunbury Rd. Plus there are 7 other interesting 
places and homes for you to visit. There will be musicians and artists at various times 
throughout the tour.  We hope you will join us in a celebration of Westerville’s heritage by 
attending this fun event. Your ticket is a booklet of information with a map for the  
self-guided tour, so you can start anywhere and go in any order that works for you. Well 
informed guides will be at each location. Please mark your calendars now for July 28 and 
invite your families and friends to join you. Tickets are now $15 (children are free) and will 
be available Sunday mornings, July 21 and 28. There will be a limited number of “goody 
bags” for purchasers on a first come, first serve basis.  Tickets will also be available during 
weekday business hours at the Westerville Visitors’ Bureau and online. During the tour, 
tickets can be purchased for $18 at the Westerville City Building. Rest rooms & drinking 
fountains will also be available there. 
Want to help? We still need people to be hosts at the various locations for 2 hour shifts. 

Please contact Frankie Exley (fnexley@yahoo.com) or Josh Flory for information. 

 

SAVE THE DATE: WHP Walls Build  

Saturday, Aug. 17, 7:30 a.m. - 12 p.m., at Otterbein's The Point. All the walls for a  
Habitat home will be built. You don't have to have carpentry skills or tools to help with  
building walls and you will gain new skills and a great feeling of having helped a family in 
need of a low-cost, safe home.  Tools and instruction are provided. Children are welcome to 
take part with a parent. Watch the bulletin and next month's Visitor for sign-up information. 
 
Friday evening, August 16 - there will be a prep session to cut the wood for Saturday's 
construction. Those with experience with power saws, etc. are encouraged to volunteer for 
this.  
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The community is in our front yard! Are you interested 
in sharing your love of God and Church of the Master with 
the community? If so, we’re looking at you! As Pastor Anna 
says, “We literally have the community in our front yard 
each Saturday morning!” Uptown Westerville is sponsoring 
a weekly Farmer’s Market every Saturday morning from 9 
a.m. – noon along Grove Street from May 18-October 12. 
We will have a table available on Grove Street each week to 
share Church of the Master with the community. You are 

invited to sign up for a week to highlight your ministry area or simply to greet 
passersby and offer a hospitality item. You get to be as creative as you’d like with 
your week at the table! Want to get in on the fun? Grab some friends or ministry 
team and go to the sign-up sheet on the bulletin board outside of the church office to 
pick your week. Contact Sherri Mettle or Pastor Jennifer jennifer@chmaster.org for 
more information.  
 

OUTREACH 

UNITED METHODIST WOMEN 

Ladies, mark your calendars for Saturday June 8th for the 14th Annual Elsie Mackenzie  
Memorial Scramble for Missions.  This is a nine hole women’s golf scramble held at the  
Arrowhead Lakes Golf Course.  You can sign up in the Gathering Space or by contacting Kim 
Hoessly at khoessly@columbus.rr.com, the fee is $30 and includes 9 holes, cart and lunch.   
 

This Year we have a corporate partner  .  They will be sponsoring a Par 3  
challenge so if you want to participate in the challenge bring an extra $10 donation and you 
will receive $40 off Dixon Products and a subscription to Golf Digest.  If you don’t golf join us 
for lunch at 11:30am for $5.  We recommend you bring a lawn chair as seating is limited.   
You can also honor or remember a friend or loved one by purchasing a Hole Sponsor for $15.  
A sign with the name of your friend or loved one will be displayed at one hole on the course. 
Contact Linda Garber at LindaSGarber@aol.com to become a hole sponsor or to make a  
reservation for lunch. Deadline to sign up for golfers, lunch and Hole Sponsors is Sunday 
June 2th   Registration on June 8th will begin at 9:00am for golfers with the first tee off at 
9:30am.  All proceeds from the outing will benefit UMW Missions. 
 
 

mailto:jennifer@chmaster.org
mailto:khoessly@columbus.rr.com
mailto:LindaSGarber@aol.com
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C H I L D R E N ’ S  M I N I S T R Y  

  Erin Flory, Interim Director of Children’s Ministry   
 Email: children@chmaster.org   Office Phone: 614-882-2153 ext. 209 
        Cell Phone: 614-436-0549 

Thursday, June 6th—Pizza and Children’s Ministry Updates! 
 
Join us for a family dinner in the fellowship hall on Thursday, June 6 5:30-7:00 p.m. We will 

have pizza, veggies and dessert. Following dinner, we will have time for updates and  

conversation with Pastor Anna and Erin Flory about children’s ministry during this interim  

period. Child care (nursery through elementary kids) will be provided so all families can fully 

participate in this conversation. This is an exciting time for us to come together and look with 

hope towards this new chapter for our children’s ministry program.  Please let Erin Flory 

(children@chmaster.org) know by noon on Wednesday, June 5th if you can join us so we make 

sure to have enough pizza! We hope you can join us! 

 
*Please bring $4/adults, $2/kids to cover the cost of dinner.   

Summer Sunday Schedule Updates 
June 2 - August 11  

Children’s Ministry programming will experience a few changes. Here’s the 

summer scoop: 

 Nursery – Open as always 8:15 a.m. – approx. 12:15 p.m. for children 6 

weeks old - Kindergarten graduates (No change.) 

 8:30 Worship – No change. Nursery care is provided. 

 Sunday School  

 The Disciples Class (1st-5th graders) will meet in movie room as usual for singing 

and fellowship followed by a lesson in room 17. 
 The Beginners Class (3 years - kindergarten grads) and Nursery will be combined 

during the summer.  The children will meet in the nursery for songs, a Bible story 

and time to play.   
 11 a.m. Worship – Rainbows and Dewdrops will continue throughout the summer 

months.  No change. All children begin in worship with their families.  Following the  
children’s moment, children will be led to Rainbows or Dewdrops. Rainbows is for children 

who just finished 1st-3rd grade and meets in Room 17. Dewdrops is for 3 year olds 

through kindergarten graduates and meets in Room 8.   
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Kids’ Night In is Saturday, June 1!  
We hope your children, 3 year olds – rising 6th graders, can join us from 5:00-8:00 

p.m. in the Fellowship Hall Saturday, June 1, for Kids’ Night In! This will be a fun 

night, filled with games, art, supper, and a movie, Angels in the Endzone. Supper will 

be macaroni and cheese, hot dogs, green beans, applesauce, with Rice Krispy treats 

for dessert. Please register your child(ren) by Friday, May 31, by emailing  

children@chmaster.org. This night will be hosted by Erin Flory. The cost is $10 per 

child with a family cap of $25. Hope your kids’ are in! 

Studies in the Shade 
 
Join us at Hoff Woods Park Thursday evenings from 6:30-7:30pm for adult study and 

conversation.  Our wonderful youth will be available to help supervise the children on 

the playground.  Plan to bring a lawn chair in case the picnic tables in the shelter are 

being used.   

June 13   July 11 

June 20   July 18 

June 27 

 

Join the Summer Bible Bingo Challenge! 
 

Summer is a great time to challenge ourselves to open up our Bibles and get busy 

reading!  Pick up a Summer Bible Bingo Challenge at 

church (or look for one in your email!) and start reading!  

Children can choose to complete the Old Testament or 

New Testament challenge...or both!  The children can 

choose their favorite version (storybook, NIrV or other) 

and either read independently or with an adult.   

See Miss Erin for a prize when you get a BINGO and complete an entire row across, 

down or diagonal.  We will celebrate all who participate on Rally Day, August 11th! 

mailto:children@chmaster.org


 

 

  VBS, Day Camp, and Survivor Camp    

July 22-26, 2019 
 

Vacation Bible School 
 for children 3 years – 5 years (or entering Kindergarten in the Fall of 2019) at 

Church of the Master, 9 a.m. – Noon  
 

Day Camp   
 for children entering grades 1-5, at Camp Sugarbush 
 9:30 a.m. – 2:45 p.m. 
 

Survivor Camp 
 for children entering grades 6, 7 & 8, at Camp 

Sugarbush 
 9:30 a.m. – 2:45 p.m. 

Costs: 
  
VBS: $25.00    
Day Camp: $35.00    
  
Survivor: $55.00  
 
Maximum cost cap of $70.00 for children in the same family attending VBS and/or Day 
Camp. (Survivor Camp is not included in this cap.) 
Partial scholarships are available. 
 

Registration forms are available. Look for them in the church office, the Visitor, and 
the church website!  
 

If you have questions, please contact Erin Flory, children@chmaster.org, or Bev Pancoast, 
bev@chmaster.org.  

Want to help with VBS or Day Camp?  Buy some needed  

supplies!   

Check out the poster in the Gathering Space and take a sticky-note that 

has a needed supply written on it. Please buy and return the supplies by 

June 18. Thank you for helping us share the love of Jesus! 

 

P a g e  1 0  



 

 

T h e  V i s i t o r  P a g e  1 1  



 

 

T h e  V i s i t o r  P a g e  1 2  
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C h u r c h  o f  t h e  M a s t e r  2 0 1 9 G r a d u t e s  

Church of the Master Graduating Senior Scholarship Recipients 
 
 

Gabby Freshly is the daughter of Lindsay and Jenny Freshly. 
Gabby is graduating from Westerville South High School. Her awards and 

honors include the Church of the Master Graduating Senior Scholarship, 

Westerville Lion’s Club Scholarship, WASA Scholarship, and Calvin College 

Trustee Scholarship. Gabby will be attending Calvin College this Fall as part 

of their honor’s program and studying History. Gabby has been a leader and 

mentor in the youth group. She has been part of the High School Sunday 

School Class, Youth Bible Study during M&M’s, Sunday Night Youth, 

Retreats, and Reach Mission Trips. Gabby has been an incredible volunteer 

in our children’s programming. She has volunteered with Day Camp, M&M’s, 

Club Sam, Kids’ Night In, and work in the nursery. 

Hogan Thomas is the son of Stuart and Kay Thomas. Hogan is graduating from 

Westerville Central High School. His awards and honors include the Church of the 

Master Graduating Senior Scholarship, BGSU Freshman Academic Scholarship, BGSU 

College of Business Dean Scholar Primrose Scholarship, BGSU Honors Experience 

Study Abroad Scholarship, Central Class of 2019 Sr. Quote Winner. “Wisdom cannot 

exist in the presence of arrogance.” Hogan will be attending Bowling Green State 

University this fall and studying business. Hogan has been a leader and mentor in 

the youth group. He has been part of the High School Sunday School Class, Youth 

Bible Study during M&M’s, Sunday Night Youth, Retreats, and Reach Mission Trips. 

Hogan has been an incredible volunteer in our children’s programming. He has 

volunteered with Day Camp, M&M’s, Club Sam, Kids’ Night In, and behind the 

scenes during the children’s worship service on Christmas Eve and Children’s 

Sabbath. 

2019 High School Graduates 

 

Ellie Newman is the daughter of John and Susie Newman. Ellie is graduating from Village Academy. Her  
awards and honors include the Leadership Scholarship, and the Rod Sterling Scholarship for Theater 
Excellence. Ellie will be attending Ithaca College to study Television and Radio. 
 
Lilia Rogers is the daughter of Brent and Marilyn Rogers. Lilia is graduating from Westerville North High 
School and the Delaware Area Career Center Zoo School. Lilia will begin working upon her graduation. 
 

College Graduates 

Trevor Dilley graduated from Otterbein University with a Bachelor of Science in Allied Health. 
Trevor is beginning a Doctorate degree in Physical Therapy at Ohio University. 
 
Austin Jagucki graduated from Heidelberg University with a Bachelor of Arts in History.  
Austin is hoping to begin law school in the fall. 
 
Kristen Rudge graduated from University of Cincinnati with a Bachelor of Science in Mechanical 
Engineering. Kristen is beginning a job with Beckett Gas in Strongsville as a Product Engineer. 
 

Advanced Degrees 
 
Chris Dilley graduated from Franklin University with a Master’s of Business Administration. 
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 The Church of the Master Administrative Council has recently approved an update of the 
Church’s Safe Sanctuary policy. All upcoming trainings will be based on the updated policy. 
Those whose training is still “current” will receive a copy of the updated policies with a list of 
the changes to help navigate the policy. 
 
Youth and adults who are helping in Children and Youth Ministry programming who have not 
been trained on our policy or who need to recertify can attend one of the upcoming 
opportunities. Childcare will be available if you contact Bev Pancoast at least 3 days prior to the 
training date. Trainings will last approximately 1 hour. 
 
Tuesday, June 11   7:00 p.m. 
 
Thursday, June 13 2:00 p.m. 
 
Tuesday, July 9  7:00 p.m. 
 
Monday, July 15  10:00 a.m. 
 
If you need training for the 1st time or to just recertify and these dates do not work for you, 
please contact Bev (bev@chmaster.org or 330-416-4656) and we will work to set a time that is 
conducive to your schedule. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 

C h u r c h  o f  t h e  M a s t e r  S a f e  
S a n c t u a r y  U p d a t e s  
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C h u r c h  o f  t h e  M a s t e r  Y o u t h  N e w s  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Sunday Youth Ministry Opportunities 
 

SUNDAY MORNING YOUTH SUNDAY SCHOOL:  
9:30 a.m.-10:30 a.m. 
Beginning June 2, the  Youth will combine together for the summer. We 
will continue to use “LinC” where we look at how current events and our 
faith intersect. This class is open to Rising 7th Graders-2019 grads. 
Note: If current college students are interested, they are welcome to join in! 
 
 
 
LUNCH BUNCH IS BACK! 
All youth, rising 6th grade– 2019 graduates are invited to join us for a time of food and 
fellowship. We will meet at the different restaurants at 12:30 p.m. and youth can be picked up 
around 1:30 p.m. 
 
Thursday, May 30th Rapid Fire Pizza (South State Street) 
Thursday, June 6th  Jersey Mike’s (Maxtown Road by Kroger) 
Thursday, June 13th Chipotle (Maxtown Rd) 
Thursday, June 27th Panda Express (Maxtown Road near Chipotle) 
 
 
 
U2 SUMMER FUN! 
All Rising 4th Graders– Rising 7th graders are invited to join us for our “Tween” group U2.  
We will be meeting  in June and July. 
 
U2 Mission: Cookies 
Friday, June 7 
6:00-8:00 p.m. 
Northwest UMC packs and delivers sack lunches to children in their community who are in need 
of some assistance. We will be baking & bagging cookies for their lunch program. Please let Bev 
(bev@chmaster.org or 330-416-4656)  know if you are able to join us so we have enough 
cookie stations ready to go! 
 
 
U2 Mini-Golf at Westerville Golf Center & Graeters 
Friday, July 12  6:00– 8:00 p.m.  
We will meet at Church and play min golf and then head to Graeter’s for ice cream. Cost is $5 
to help defray the cost of the event. Please RSVP to Bev via e-mail (bev@chmaster.org) or 
call /text (330-416-4656) by Thursday, July 11 so we know how many to expect. 
  
 
 
 

Bev Pancoast– Director of Next Generation Ministries  
Email: bev@chmaster.org   Cell : 330-416-4656 
Facebook:  Bev Carlton Pancoast Instagram: churchofthemasteryouth         
Twitter:  @Bev_Pancoast  

mailto:bev@chmaster.org
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C h u r c h  o f  t h e  M a s t e r  Y o u t h  N e w s  

REACH 2019: Uniontown, PA 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Day of Prayer for Reach Mission Trips- Make an Impact:  Church of the Master 
has been asked to set aside, Tuesday, June 18 to pray over the Reach Mission Trip in 
Uniontown, PA. Other churches coming to the same location will be praying over the 
rest of the days. It’s Reach’s desire to have the mission trip saturated in prayer 
everyday by people who know and love the participants. We know and believe prayer 
can make a difference. We need you to make that difference possible.  
 
What to pray for:  

Community- the people/ businesses in Uniontown, PA 

They will have a new awareness of the needs in their own community 

Evening Program- activities to help participant focus on the spiritual aspect 

of service. 

The message will be from God, not the Reach Staff 

All details come together so the youth can focus on the message. 

Evening program runs from 7:00-8:30(ish) p.m. 

Reach Staff-  College & Adults who run and organize the mission trip  

      Our own Kaleigh Rudge is part of the REACH Summer Staff 

They will have the wisdom to make good decisions 

They will be an example of serving others 

Neighbors- People whose home we repair 

They will be open and responsive to the youth 

They will recognize Jesus as the reason we are helping them 

School and School Staff-  where we stay for the week 

They will be cooperative and welcoming to the youth 

They will see the difference Jesus makes in the lives of the youth 

Work campers- youth and adults who attend the mission trip 

They will catch the spirit of serving others and want to make it a lifestyle 

Their families that are back home 

Work projects- repairs we make to the homes 

We will be able to complete the projects safely in a week 

Our acts of service will be done to the best of our ability 
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C h u r c h  o f  t h e  M a s t e r  Y o u t h  N e w s  

REACH 2019: Uniontown, PA 
 

The Church of the Master Team includes: 
 

Larry Anderson*   Zane Boszor   John Cole   

Ben Driscoll    Sam Driscoll   Kenadie Eblin* 

Shawn Foster*    Zaine Foster*   Gabby Freshly  

Isabelle Hill*    Ella Holtzmuller   Blessing Jaybeh 

Nick Jones    Jack Lovell    Nick Lovell 

Luke McGinnis*   Tiffany McGinnis*   Bev Pancoast 

Brandon Pate    Evan Pate*    Nolan Piper   

Riley Piper    Maggie Price   Gloria Rogers 

Sarah Rodwell*   Katherine Skilling   Sam Swisher 

Hogan Thomas       Judy Thomas   Angel Young 

 

* denotes 1st time REACH Participants  

 

If you would like to send mail to any of the campers you can send it to: 

 

Work Camper’s Name 

c/c Reach Mission Trips 

Albert Gallatin High School 

1119 T502 

Uniontown, PA 15401 

 
—> Join us on Sunday, June 23 for “Reach Sunday” at both the 8:30 a.m. 

and 11:00 a.m. worship service as the participants will be leading 

worship 

 

 Our own Kaleigh Rudge will be serving as a “Blue Shirt” (aka 

summer staff) for Reach this summer. Her team will be in 

Uniontown, PA and Newfane, NY. Please keep Kaleigh an the “Jaws” 

team in your prayers. If you would like to send notes to Kaleigh you 

can use the address above from June 10-June 25.  We will share the 

Newfane, NY address closer to the time the team will be moving. 

Kaleigh is the 1st Church of the Master young adult to serve on 

Reach summer staff. 
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MEETING AND ACTIVITIES- JUNE 2019 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

*Meetings and activities are subject to change. 

     
 
 

 
 

 
 

1 
 
9:00 a.m. Farmer’s 
Market 
 
9:45 a.m. UMW Board 
Meeting 
 
5:00 p.m. Kids’ Night 
In 

2 
 
8:30 a.m. Casual 
Worship Service 
 
9:30 a.m. Sunday 
School for All Ages 
 
11:00 a.m. Traditional 
Worship Service 
 
 

3 
 
10:00 a.m. Monday 
Work Crew 
 
10:00 a.m. Quilting 

4 
 
9:15 a.m. Tai Chi 
 
10:00 a.m. Staff  
Meeting 
 
6:45 p.m. Boy Scouts 
 
7:00 p.m. SPRC  
Meeting 
 
7:30 p.m. Trustees 
Meeting 
 
 

5 
 

6 
 
12:30  p.m. Youth 
Lunch Bunch: Jersey 
Mike’s 
 
5:30 p.m. Children’s 
Ministry Conversation 
and Pizza 

7 
 

6:00  p.m. U2 Cookie 
Mission 

8 
 
9:00 a.m. Farmer’s 
Market 
 
 

9 
 
8:30 a.m. Casual 
Worship Service 
 
9:30 a.m. Sunday 
School for All Ages 
 
11:00 a.m. Traditional 
Worship Service 
 
 

10 
 
10:00 a.m. Monday 
Work Crew 
 
10:00 a.m. Quilting 
 
 
 

11 
 
9:15 a.m. Tai Chi 
 
10:00 a.m. Staff 
Meeting 
 
10:30 a.m. Lydia 
Circle 
 
12:30 p.m. Sarah 
Circle Friendship 
Lunch 
 
6:45 p.m. Boy Scouts 
 
7:00 p.m. Finance 
Committee 
 
7:00 p.m. Safe  
Sanctuary Training 

12 
 

13 
 
12:30 p.m. Youth 
Lunch Bunch: Chipotle 
 
2:00 p.m. Safe  
Sanctuary Training 
 
6:30 p.m. Studies in 
the Shade 

14 
 

15 
 
9:00 a.m. Farmer’s 
Market 
 
 

16 
 
 
 
 
8:30 a.m. Casual 
Worship Service 
(Pastor’s Anna and 
Jennifer’s last  
Sunday) 
 
9:30 a.m. Sunday 
School for All Ages 
 
11:00 a.m. Traditional 
Worship Service 
 

17 
 
 
 
 
10:00 a.m. Monday 
Work Crew 
 
10:00 a.m. Quilting 
 
 

18 
 
 
 
 
2:00 p.m. Lifetouch 
Photo Directory  
Pictures 
 
6:45 p.m. Boy Scouts 
 
 

19 
 
 
 
 
2:00 p.m. Lifetouch  
Photo Directory 
Pictures 

20 
 
 
 
 
6:30 p.m. Stephen 
Ministry 
 
6:30 p.m. Studies in 
the Shade 

21 
 

 

22 
 
 
 

23 
 
8:30 a.m. Casual 
Worship Service 
 
9:30 a.m. Sunday 
School for All Ages 
 
11:00 a.m. Traditional 
Worship Service 
 
 

24 
 

9:00 a.m. Aerobics 
 
10:00 a.m. Monday 
Work Crew 
 
10:00 a.m. Quilting 
 
 

25 
 

10:00 a.m. Staff 
Meeting 
 
6:45 p.m. Boy Scouts 
 
 

 

26 
 

9:00 a.m. Aerobics 

27 
 

9:00 a.m. Aerobics 
 
12:30 p.m. Youth 
Lunch Bunch: Panda 
Express 
 
6:30 p.m. Studies in 
the Shade 

28 29 
 

9:00 a.m. Farmer’s 
Market 

30 
 

Welcome, Pastor 
Jay! 

 
8:30 a.m. Casual 
Worship Service 
 
9:30 a.m. Sunday 
School for All Ages 
 
 
11:00 a.m. Traditional 
Worship Service 
 
 

      

REACH Youth Mission Trip 


